CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:  Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN: Captain Bertrand
MEMBERS:  Commissioner Beck



Commissioner Bourque
Commissioner Bouthiette 


D. Chief Hurley

           D. Chief Prajzner 



Commissioner Tallarita
A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on January 8, 2025 at the Enfield Housing Authority offices.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro (virtually), Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bourque, Commissioner Bouthiette, D. Chief Hurley, D. Chief Prajzner, Commissioner Tallarita (virtually), and Recording Secretary Guyette. 

The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for December 12, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and Commissioner Bouthiette made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Commissioner Beck has not heard back from the attorneys regarding his email in December.  He will contact them again and include questions regarding:  

1.  Can the attorneys be the coordinator of the consolidation?
2.  Are the different resolutions been revised into one for all departments to sign?

3. Has all attorney billing been paid by the departments?

4. Can the attorneys come to our next meeting?

NEW BUSINESS:  The Committee requested a copy of Shaker Pines budget and the last financial statement.  Commissioner Beck will bring these to the next meeting.  The four Treasurers of the districts will begin meeting to develop a budget for the new entity.
Deputy Chief Hurley researched the Manchester consolidation with the Eighth District department.  The State issued a $ 500,000 grant to Manchester, under an Economic Community grant, under House Bill 6941.  Commissioner Tallarita will contact our Ct. State Representative if it is possible for our departments to receive a grant for the Consolidation.

If the attorneys can not coordinate the consolidation, it was suggested that we may be able to find a UCONN graduate student working on their masters, that may want to take on the project.  There might also be someone interested in handling our public relations with the public on the consolidation.  Commissioner Tallarita will contact the university.  We may have to hire a company to handle both items or two different companies to handle the projects.
For the next meeting, the committee will work on a PEST plan.  They will break down all aspects of the consolidation, giving priorities to certain aspects of the project.
Next meeting is scheduled for February 12, 2025 at Enfield Housing Authority for 6:30 p.m.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Commissioner Beck and Commissioner Bouthiette made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

